

State of Vermont
Department of Labor
5 Green Mountain Drive
P.O. Box 488
Montpelier, VT 05601-0488
www.labor.vermont.gov

[phone] 802-828-4000 [fax] 802-828-4022

December 17, 2012

Mr. William Goggins
Department of Liquor Control
13 Green Mountain Drive
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501

Re: In Re Bentley's of Quechee, Inc., d/b/a Firestones
Liquor Control Board Decision dated December 13, 2012

In Re Mountain Trading Company, Inc., d/b/a Bentley's Restaurant Liquor Control Board Decision dated December 13, 2012

Dear Mr. Goggins:

Cc:

On December 13, 2012, the Vermont Liquor Control Board issued its separate Decisions in the above matters, each of which ordered the suspension of the above licensees' liquor licenses effective December 18, 2012, unless by close of business on December 17, 2012, the Vermont Department of Labor certified to the Board that the above accounts were in good standing.

This correspondence is to certify that the accounts of both licensees are now in good standing. The licensees have made part payment of the amount due on each account, and have entered into a payment arrangement with respect to the balance due, together with the assurance that current obligations will be paid as they come due. A copy of the payment arrangement is attached; it is acceptable to the Department of Labor.

Under the circumstances, the Department of Labor respectfully requests that Board to lift the suspension of the licensees' liquor licenses. The Department of Labor will file an affidavit of full compliance with the Board when the payment arrangement is completed. Thank you.

Very truly yours,

Steven Freihofner Associate Counsel

Jacob Humbert, Esq.
W. David Creech, licensees' Treasurer
Liquor Control Board

